
Illowa Intergroup Business Meeting Minutes 
January 4, 2021 

 
Web Meeting called to order by Monique 

 
ATTENDANCE:  
 
Groups Present:   Present were Big Book Study, Blandine, De Witt, Henry Co, Last Chance, Marquette, New 
Beginnings, Sisters in Sobriety, Three Legacies  
Officers and Chairs Present:  Chair –Monique, Co-Chair Mike C, Secretary Deb, Treasurer - Al B, Telephone 
Chair Julie B, Events Chair – Steve Office Manager – Lisa W, Web Guy, Randy C., District 9 & 90 Liaison are 
open positions. 
 
Motion made, seconded, and passed to accept the December minutes as published in the newsletter. 
 
Treasurer’s Report  1/4/21 

INCOME  

  

Contributions $4,164.04 

Sales $708.04 

Events $0.00 

Prudent Reserve Interest $0.91 

Totals $4,872.99 

  

EXPENSES  

  

General $1,839.71 

Events $0.00 

Literature $0.00 

Workman's comp insurance $0.00 

Totals $1,839.71 

  

TOTAL INCOME MINUS EXPENSES $3,033.28  

  

ACCOUNTS  

  

Checking $3,626.01 

Savings (Prudent Reserve) $5,157.51 

 $0.00 

Totals $8,783.52 

 

Office Manager’s Report   

Hello everyone, 

The office continues to remain closed until further notice.  Anyone needing literature or chips can call 

me at 309-764-1016 to make an appointment  for pickup.  Masks are required and we accept cash 

or check only.   

Call counts for December were 2 12-step,  51 information, 13 visitors, and  8 texts. 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  



Thank you to all the groups that contributed to us this past year.  We really appreciate it as it helps us 

continue to carry the message.   

Our business meetings will continue to be held online/by phone until further notice.   Our next business 

meeting will be February  1, 2021.  As always, login information will be on our website prior to the 

meeting at www.aaquadcities.org. 

In love and service, Lisa W.  

Telephone Chair Report Hello! Welcome to 2021! 

Not much to report! 

There is just 1 open shift left on the phone rotation; you can also reference the flyer on the 

aaquadcities.org website with this information: 

5 th Thursday of the month: 5:30pm-9:00am 

In love and service, Julie B 

 

Webmaster Report:  

Hello Everyone, we had 2,156 users total but 1,278 actual users that were on the site for more than 30 

sec. The Meeting Guide Page was the most visited page. The Virtual Meetings Page was again the 2 nd 

most visited page. The Events Page is still back at 3 rd . We didn’t have any real spikes. I expected 

something around Christmas and New Year’s Eve like we have had in the past. I assume it’s due to the 

pandemic and social distancing requirements. The unexplainable spike that was occurring around the 

18 th has disappeared as well. The busiest time for usage moved from 8pm to 5pm. Perhaps the 6pm 

meetings are more popular now. 

That’s all I have until next month. 

In Love and Service, Randy C 

Group Reports: 

New Beginnings:  
Hello Everyone, the Stutsman Lodge is still closed to the public. Please keep them in your prayers. 
In Love and Service Randy C. 
 
 
 
Three Legacies: (new rep is Katie A) 
3 legacies is still currently closed to in person meetings. We are holding 3 virtual zoom meetings a week on 
Tuesday at 8pm, Thursday at 6:30pm and Saturday at 9 am. The meeting ID is posted on the AA Quadcities 
website and the code is the same for all three meetings.  We had elections in October 2020 and everyone is 
now starting their new positions for 2021.  We have not filled our alternate GSR position, so that is still open.  
 
In love and service, Katie A 
 
 
 
 

http://www.aaquadcities.org/


Old Business: 
District 90 Liaison position is still open. 
Feedback on Spring Event – per Steve, still open to ideas. 
 
New Business:  
Office Manger Lisa states due to absenteeism, the District 9 position is now open for election.  She also 
encourages reps to bring back to the groups that donations to Intergroup are needed.  
  
Monique states she needs to form a task force for the upcoming March Intergroup elections and needs a 
couple volunteers.  Appreciation extended to Julie and Krista for volunteering.  
 
7th Tradition – Checks can be mailed to the office or donations can be made online via PayPal to 
illowaintergroup@yahoo.com 
 
All reports need to be e-mailed to the secretary as soon as possible if they are to be included in the Intergroup 
minutes.  
 
Meeting adjourned.  
 
All who care to join, Lord’s prayer.  
 
The next business meeting will be held Monday, February 1, 2021 at 6pm.  

mailto:illowaintergroup@yahoo.com

